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Some of you  seem to be confused by the lack of strict deadlines on homework.  This is intentional and 

gives you the time to solve the problem, if you can, or to articulate why you couldn't see the solution if 

you can't.  However, I understand that you are all under time constraints in other courses and, as this is 

a course for credit, I shall make the deadlines more explicit in future.  Jason and Rodney understand 

that and will be forgiving for late submissions of prior homework.  If it takes you longer than others to get 

the answer right, just say " I might be slow, but I'm ahead of you."  From now on, if I assign 

homework, the deadline for submission is launch (assignment) + 3 weeks.  Turn in your solutions 

when you're satisified with your writeup and no later than "launch" + 3 weeks.

It's much more important that you learn what I'm teaching than for you to get your homework in on 

time.   Most of us with a persistent curiosity keep coming back to a problem until they get it, whether 

it's part of a course or not. 

I said, at the outset, that this not a "standard" course in astrodynamics. 

There is no such thing as "instant smart," as one of my best teachers taught me. Get this and articulate it 

to me, and learn what it means in the context of astrodynamics and Physics.

Most of you have spent years under the constraints of artificial deadlines.  In the real world, there are 

no time limits on learning.  There are deadlines in project work or in contractual matters because you 

have agreed to certain deadlines.  But there is no sign on your desk that says "THINK" at 8 AM, and  

"DON'T THINK" at 5 PM. (although some managers in aerospace would like to mandate such a sign).

Don't let the fact that you are under time constraints from other sources relieve you of your 

responsibility to learn to teach yourselves.  When you get out into the real world of space travel,  you'll 

learn that what I'm trying to teach is something you can't get from any books I can recommend.  If this 

knowledge were readily avaiilable, you should already have it.

I am aware that you are uncertain of what is required of you in this course.  That's part of the course; 

one must learn to distinguish between what is important and what is not.  That distinction is what is required in 

this course.  In Russian, the expression is "Free cheese is found only in the mousetrap."

If you want to get something from this course, you'll have to go for yourself.  Then, you'll get more 

than you thought possible, because you shall have done it for yourself.  That’s what learning is all about.

Best to all,

Chauncey Uphoff

